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TO THE SPANISH SECURITIES COMMISSION 

Fluidra, S.A. (“Fluidra” or the "Company"), pursuant to the provisions of 
section 226 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, of 23 October, which passed 
the amended text of the Securities Market Act, hereby issues the following: 

 

INSIDER INFORMATION 

 

In anticipation of Fluidra’s 5th CAPITAL MARKETS DAY (CMD), which will be 
held virtually today, 15 April 2021, the Company’s Board of Directors has 
decided to approve, as well as to publicly disclose, a number of guidelines that 
form the basis of the principles in relation to FLUIDRA’S DIVIDEND POLICY 
and that will be implemented in the coming years. 

The policy underscores the messages that have already been sent to the 
market in respect of the target level of leveraging and is consistent with the 
dividend distribution proposal which will be submitted for approval at the 
Company’s next General Shareholders Meeting that will take place on 6 May 
2021: 

- As a financial policy, the Company aims to manage its finances at a net 
debt-to-EBITDA ratio of 2 at the year-end (the seasonal nature of the 
business could give rise to variations in this value at certain quarter-ends). 

- As a well-balanced payout ratio policy, endeavors will be made to distribute 
about 50% of the net cash income, which leaves ample leeway for making 
acquisitions that generate value for shareholders and strengthen the 
Company, given Fluidra’s role as a consolidator in the market. 

 
Sabadell, 15 April 2021 


